
MEETING

CHILDREN, EDUCATION, LIBRARIES & SAFEGUARDING COMMITTEE

DATE AND TIME

WEDNESDAY 17TH MAY, 2017

AT 7.00 PM

VENUE

HENDON TOWN HALL, THE BURROUGHS, LONDON NW4 4BQ

TO: MEMBERS OF CHILDREN, EDUCATION, LIBRARIES & SAFEGUARDING 
COMMITTEE (Quorum 3)

Chairman: Councillor Reuben Thompstone
Vice Chairman: Councillor Bridget Perry

Councillors

Councillor Rebecca Challice Councillor Anne Hutton Councillor Kath McGuirk
Councillor Alison Cornelius Councillor Kathy Levine Councillor Val Duschinksy
Councillor Helena Hart

Substitute Members

Councillor Lisa Rutter Councillor Stephen Sowerby Councillor Tom Davey
Councillor Pauline Coakley-
Webb

Councillor Adam Langleben

Co-Opted Members

Kevin McSharry Marilyn Nathan Vacancy
Gladys Vendy Denis Carey Vacancy

You are requested to attend the above meeting for which an agenda is attached.

Andrew Charlwood – Head of Governance
Governance Services contact: Abigail Lewis 020 8359 4369 abigail.lewis@barnet.gov.uk

Media Relations contact: Sue Cocker 020 8359 7039

ASSURANCE GROUP



ORDER OF BUSINESS

Item No Title of Report Pages

FACILITIES FOR PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES

Hendon Town Hall has access for wheelchair users including lifts and toilets.  If you wish to let 
us know in advance that you will be attending the meeting, please telephone Edward Gilbert 
020 8359 3469 edward.gilbert@barnet.gov.uk.  People with hearing difficulties who have a 
text phone, may telephone our minicom number on 020 8203 8942.  All of our Committee 
Rooms also have induction loops.

FIRE/EMERGENCY EVACUATION PROCEDURE

If the fire alarm sounds continuously, or if you are instructed to do so, you must leave the 
building by the nearest available exit.  You will be directed to the nearest exit by uniformed 
custodians.  It is vital you follow their instructions.

You should proceed calmly; do not run and do not use the lifts.

Do not stop to collect personal belongings

Once you are outside, please do not wait immediately next to the building, but move some 
distance away and await further instructions.

Do not re-enter the building until told to do so.



Public Questions – Children, Education, Libraries & Safeguarding Committee – 17th May 2017

Question 
Number

Item 
Number Raised by Question Raised Answer

1 11 Hendon 
School

As the students of the Mental Health team at Hendon 
School,  we thank the council for the response to 
Sehar’s motion – to be discussed later this evening. 
However, we do not feel that it goes far enough. We 
want to ask the Council if they would write to the 
CCG by the 24th May 2017, the day before the next 
CCG meeting which Hendon School will be 
attending, to support the idea to commission Mental 
Health First Aid Training for all Secondary schools 
in Barnet. The cost for the training of 4 staff in each 
school, each year on a rolling programme would be the 
equivalent of £100 per year (costed) and we are able to 
provide this information. In fact we are also able to 
provide a proposal, where this could be cost free to the 
CCG to commission from Year 2, after the relatively 
small initial payment in Year 1.
 

The CCG agree to fund this project 
and will be meeting Hendon school 
on 6th June to discuss how Mental 
Health Training will link in with the 
Resilient Schools programme 
(Thrive) and to develop an 
implementation plan.

2 11 Hendon 
School

The students have already met with BEH-MHT, who are 
supportive and written to the CCG, who have yet to 
respond. Will Barnet Council take the initiative to ask 
the CCG to commission this and become National 
leaders in supporting MHFA for all schools in the 
borough?

See above
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